
7. When an incidentc or threat of an incident of
unlawful seizure of civil aircraft or other unlawful acts
against the safety of such aircraft, their passengers and
crew, airports or air navigation facilities occurs, thé
Cont-racting Parties shall assist each other by
facilitating communications and other appropriate measures
intended to terninate rapidly and safely such incident or
threat thereof.

8. When a Contracting Party has reasonable grounds
to believe that the other Contracting Party has departed
from the provisions of this Article, the first Contracting
Party may request imeédiate consultations with the other
Contracting Party. Failure to reach a satisfactory
agreement will constitute grounds for the application of
Article V of this Agreement.

ARTICLE IX

AIRPORT AND FACILITY CHARGES

Th e charges imposed in the territory of one
Contracting Party on a designated airline of the other
Contracting Party for the use of airports and other
aviation facîlities by the aircraft of a designated
airlîne of the other Contracting Party shal flot be higher
than those imposed on a national airline of the first
Contracting Party engaged in similar international
services.

2. Each Contracting Party shall encourage
consultations between its competent charging authorities
and the designated airlines using the services and
facilities, and where practicable, through the airlînas'
representative organizations. Reasonable notice should be
given ta users of any proposals for changes in user
charges to, enable thern to express their views before
changes are made.

3. t4either of the Contracting Parties shaîl give
preference to its own or any other airline over an airline
engaged in sîsilar international air services of the other
Contracting Party in the application of its customs,
immigration, quarantine and similar regulations or in the
use of airports, airways, air traffic services and
associated facilities under its control.

ARTICLE X

CAPACITY

î. There shaîl be fair and equal opportunity for the
designated airlines of both Contracting Parties to operate
the agreed services on the specified routes.

2. In operating the agreed services, the designated
airlines of eacb Contracting Party shaîl take into account
the interest of the designated airhine or airlines of the
other Contracting Party so as flot to affect unduly the
services which the latter provide on the whole or part of
the same route.


